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Undergraduate Education
Initiative Launched

As established by Provost Simpson in May of
this year, the Undergraduate Education Initiative
will soon announce a wide variety of forums
designed to engage the University community “in a
thorough and reflective dialogue about our
approach to undergraduate education” (memo to
faculty from Dr. Simpson, May 16, 2002).

Several venues will be utilized to solicit the
opinions of faculty, librarians, administrators and
staff. Opportunities for comment will be made
available at Faculty Assemblies and through all-
campus general meetings. Representatives of the
Undergraduate Education Initiative Steering
Committee — a collaboration of faculty, librarians
and student affairs professionals — will be
available to attend academic department meetings.
Randomly selected faculty focus groups will be
established to receive opinions and concerns.
Ultimately, it is the goal of the Steering Committee
to provide every faculty member the opportunity to
engage in this important discussion. A Web site
will also be available through the University’s
Intranet to allow campus access to committee
minutes, pertinent articles and research, and
meeting schedules.

In addition to public and departmental meet-
ings, four sub-committees are being developed to
provide recommendations to the Steering Commit-
tee.

• Approaches to Learning: Experiential Educa-
tion.

• Approaches to Learning: The Classroom
Experience.

• Technology and Information Literacy.
• Multiculturalism, Gender and Internationaliza-

tion.
General Education proposals will be developed

by the steering committee for campus consider-
ation after receiving input from the campus
community and the four sub-committees.

Special mailings and announcements will keep
the campus informed of all meetings and opportu-
nities for input. A progress report will be submit-
ted April 30, 2003; a final set of recommendations
will be provided on or before June 1, 2003. These
recommendations will then be presented to the
campus for review and opinion during the 2003-
2004 academic year.

If you have any questions about the process,
please contact Jim Limbaugh, chair of the Under-
graduate Education Initiative Committee and
Assistant to the Provost, x4489
(jlimbaugh@frostburg.edu).

University Theatre Announces Season
University

Theatre has
scheduled four
mainstage
productions for
the 2002-2003
season.

The Rodgers and
Hammerstein hit
musical “South Pacific”
opens the season on Friday, Oct.
11, at 8 p.m. in the Performing
Arts Center’s Drama Theatre.
Additional evening performances
are set for Oct. 12, 17, 18 and 19.
Two Saturday matinees have been
set for Oct. 12 and 19 at 2 p.m.

Based on two short stories from
James Michener’s wartime collec-
tion “Tales of the South Pacific,”
this classic musical focuses on two
love stories. The first involves the
unlikely attraction between Nellie
Forbuch, a naïve Navy nurse from
Little Rock, Ark., and Emile de
Becque, a worldly French planter.
The second tells the tale of the
tender, tragic romance between Lt.
Joe Cable and a young island girl.

The lush score, including such
hits as “Some Enchanted
Evening,” “Younger than Spring-
time” and “There is Nothing Like

a Dame,”
combined with
the serious
themes of racial
prejudice, hate
and the effects

of war on a
formerly pristine

paradise, made
“South Pacific” the

second musical to win the Pulitzer
Prize in Drama for 1949.

The next production, “The
Laramie Project,” is a contempo-
rary work that explores the
aftermath of the vicious murder of
21-year-old Matthew Shepard, a
gay student attending the
University of Wyoming. Perfor-
mances are scheduled in the F.
Perry Smith Studio Theatre at 8
p.m. on Nov. 15, 16, 21, 22 and
23 and Nov. 15 at 2 p.m.

Developed by award-winning
director Moisés Kaufman and
members of the Techtonic Theatre
Project, this production is a moving
and inspiring theatrical experience
told through the eyes of the
townspeople of Laramie, Wyo., who
served as both witnesses to and
participants in the aftermath of

FSU announces its 2002-2003
Cultural Events Series, with eight
shows and 13 performances
through early April. An eclectic
array of works feature artists from
nearby Frostburg to faraway China.

FSU Cultural Events and Allegany
Arts Council will co-present one of
the Maryland Symphony Orchestra’s
most popular offerings—MSO
Pops! BRAVO Broadway! on
Sunday, Sept. 22, at 3 p.m. in the
PAC’s Pealer Recital Hall. Only a
limited number of tickets are still
available for this show.

For Parents’ Weekend, the CES
presents the Chinese Festival with
the Nai-Ni Chen Dance Company
on Saturday, Oct. 5, at 8:30 p.m.
in the Cordts Center Main Arena.
Enjoy a unique blend of Chinese
traditions with dance and music

Cultural Events Series Sets ’02-’03 Schedule
in this distinctively Asian-
American production.

Homecoming Weekend will
continue the Saturday night concert
tradition with a country music
extrava-
ganza
featuring
singers
Collin Raye
and opening
act Chad
Brock on
Oct. 26 at 9
p.m. Often
described as
the man
with the most muscular tenor in
country music, Raye is known for his
distinctive style blending country
rhythms with socially conscious
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portation and dinner at one of the area’s
Dinner Show restaurants, Acropolis, El
Canelo, Gandalf’s, Gehauf’s, Giuseppe’s,
Harrigan’s and Tombstone Café.

For more information and individual
ticket and series subscription purchases,
call or visit the CES Box Office, Monday

through Friday from 9
a.m. to 3 p.m. The
Office is in Lane
University Center, Room
235, and can be reached
at x3137 or toll-free at
1-(866) TIXX CES. All
tickets not purchased in
person will be charged a
$1 per ticket handling
fee.

New this year is
online ticketing,

powered by CyberSeats®. By visiting
ces.frostburg.edu, patrons may choose a
seat location, view the stage from that
section and purchase tickets online.

Based on availability, tickets may also
be purchased at the venue box office
one hour prior to curtain. All patrons
must have a ticket, and all sales are
final. Those arriving late for perfor-
mances will not be admitted until
intermission. Visit the Web site at
ces.frostburg.edu for more information.

Workshop: Learning,
Emotion and  Teaching

On Wednesday, Sept. 18, Dr. Luz
Mangurian, from Towson University will
conduct a workshop/presentation on
“Learning, Emotion and Potential
Applications to Teaching Practice.”

Mangurian, a native of Ecuador, is a
noted scholar on the subject of neu-
roanatomy and its relationship to learn-
ing. A recipient of Towson’s Outstanding
Faculty Award for excellence in Teaching,
Research and Service to the College of
Science and Mathematics, Mangurain has
published extensively in and serves on the
editorial board of The Journal on Excel-
lence in College Teaching.

The presentation will be in 104 Guild
from 3:30 to 5 p.m. Faculty, staff and
students are welcome.

For information, call x4696 or e-mail
pcoward@frostburg.edu.

Lecture Set on Hawaii’s
Mystery and Volcanoes

Dr. Don B. Weser, professor of chemis-
try at FSU, will present a lecture on
“Hawaii, Land of Mystery, Enchantment
and Volcanoes,” Thursday, Sept. 26, at
7:30 p.m. in the PE Center Leake Room.

Hawaii is a land of great mystery,
intrigue and astounding diversity of
cultures and peoples. Its history is
rooted in legends and stories that have
been passed from one generation to
another, and much of that interest and
superstition still resides there. Weser’s
presentation will focus on Hawaii’s
fascination both underwater and far

Shepard’s murder on Oct. 12, 1998. This
collective-collaborative creation,
compiled from more than 200 interviews
and presented through more than 60
real life “characters,” is presented as a
docudrama, a format both theatrical and
real. Time Magazine called it “one of the
top ten plays of 2000.”

An American comedy classic, Clare
Booth Luce’s “The Women” is sched-
uled for 8 p.m. performances in the PAC
Drama Theatre on March 7, 8,13,14 15
at 8 p.m. and March 8 at 2 p.m.

When it premiered on Broadway in
1936, “The Women” caused a sensation
as it proceeded to shatter many cozy
myths about matrimony. The play
satirizes a group of New York social-
ites, their twisted marriages and the
delicious gossip that is their undoing.
Thanks to its laugh-out-loud humor,
for nearly 65 years, “The Women” has
enjoyed success, including a sell-out
2001-2002 New York production.

The season closes with “Flyin’ West,”
a fact-inspired drama by Pearl Cleage
that focuses on a family of women who
leave the racism and sexism of the South
to go west in search of freedom.
Performances are set for 8 p.m. on April
25 and 26 and May 1, 2 and 3 in the F.
Perry Smith Studio Theatre. A matinee is
scheduled for April 26 at 2 p.m.

The time is 1898 and the place is
Nocodemeus, Kansas, an all-black town
named for an African-born slave who
bought his independence. Cleage wrote
the play after reading about the
crusading journalist, Ida B. Wells, whose
Memphis newspaper columns of the
1890s urged African-Americans to leave
home and find freedom in the West.

For information and reservations for
all University Theatre productions, call
x7462 between 1 and 5 p.m., Monday
through Friday. Season Discount Cards,
available to the general public for $30,
allow cardholders to attend “South
Pacific” for free. Tickets for individual
performances are $10 for the general
public. Student tickets are $4.

lyrics. “Love, Me,” “In This Life,” “Little
Rock,” “I Think About You” and “Couldn’t
Last a Moment” are some of the highlights
of his career, which includes ten No. 1
singles and four platinum albums. Brock
likes to get his audience fired up with hits
like “Yes,” “Ordinary Life” and “Lightning
Does the Work.” His new album, “III,” takes
him light years beyond his first two
powerful releases, featuring music he feels
more truly captures the essence of who he
is as an artist.

This year’s Homecoming concert
coincides with USA Weekend’s 2002
Make A Difference Day, a national
community service project. Raye serves
as a member of the advisory board.

“The Nutcracker,” starring the
International Ballet Theatre of Russia,
returns to Frostburg just in time for the

Theatre
���������������
�����

holidays, with shows at 7:30 p.m. on
Tuesday and Wednesday, Nov. 26 and 27,
in the PAC’s Drama Theatre. Presented in
the grand Russian tradition, this beloved
ballet has enchanted children of all ages
for more than a century with its fantastic
story, elaborate costumes, magical sets
and dynamic music.

Winter will seem far
away when Barry
Manilow’s “Copacabana
– the Musical” comes
to town for three shows
running Friday and
Saturday, Jan. 17 and
18, in the PAC Drama
Theatre. Set in the
glamorous ‘40s world of
the famous Copacabana
nightclub, when “music
and passion were always in fashion,” this
musical extravaganza follows the adven-
tures of the same Lola made famous in
Manilow’s hit song.

The world-renowned Vienna Choir
Boys will uplift spirits on Friday, Feb. 21,
at 8 p.m. in the PAC Pealer Recital Hall.
Through worldwide tours and intensive
study at home, the Choir has carried on
the rich traditions of Vienna’s musical life
as a living heritage for more than 500
years. The choir’s repertoire includes
everything from Gregorian chant to
contemporary and experimental music.

Jazz fans will enjoy a touch of Califor-
nia cool when the Brubeck Brothers
Quartet comes to Frostburg for a perfor-
mance on Friday, March 14, at 8 p.m. in
the Lane University Center Alice R.
Manicur Assembly Hall. Dave and Chris
Brubeck, sons of jazz legend Dave
Brubeck, join Mike DeMicco on guitar and
Pete Levin on piano and organ for an
evening of original compositions, jazz
standards and Dave Brubeck classics. With
the ability to seamlessly combine straight-
ahead jazz, funk and the Brubeck style of
playing in odd time signatures, the
Quartet offers a glimpse into the future of
jazz while honoring the jazz tradition.

The world premiere of “Stirrings: a
multi-disciplinary work connecting
the arts, the environment and human
life” will be presented Friday through
Sunday, April 4 through 6, in the PAC
Drama Theatre. This unique work is based
upon the acclaimed book of essays,
“Stirring the Mud: On Swamps, Bogs and
Human Imagination,” by local writer and
FSU professor Barbara Hurd, in collabora-
tion with choreographer Mark Taylor of
Dance Alloy, composer Alice Shields and
set designers Richard Kagey and Conrad
Maust of FSU’s Department of Theatre.

The Dinner Show Package adds trans-
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above sea level, from its sea life to its
volcanoes, which leads to a realm vastly
different from that encountered in the
continental United States.

Weser was given the opportunity to
explore many facets of the islands through
the Chautauqua program, sponsored by
the National Science Foundation.

Volcanic samples and artifacts will be
on display following the lecture. Re-
freshments will be served prior to the
talk. For more information, contact
Weser at x4157.

Literacy Expert to
Present Workshop

Literacy expert Dr. Barbara McDonald
will present a workshop on “Signing on
for Change: Engagement in the Learning
Process for Adults,” Friday, Oct. 4, from 1
to 3 p.m. in the PE Center Leake Room.

The workshop will share research on
adult literacy and personality and social
outcomes, as well as the effect the adult
learner’s literacy has on their children. It
is designed for those interested in adult
literacy, teachers, tutors, researchers and
psychologists. Continuing education
credits are available for psychologists.

McDonald is co-director of Project
FULFILL, a three-year study of California
State Library adult learners and their
tutors. She has conducted research
studies in the areas of adult learning,
motivation and learning strategies for
more than 20 years.

For more information, contact Dr. Ann
Bristow in the FSU Department of
Psychology, at x4446.

Appalachian Laboratory
“Environmental Impacts on Amphib-

ians in the Central Appalachians” will be
presented by Thomas K. Pauley, of the
Department of Biological Sciences at
Marshall University, as part of the
Appalachian Laboratory Fall Seminar
Series on Thursday, Sept. 19, at 3:30
p.m. in AL Room 109. Refreshments will
be served after the seminar in the lobby.

Ivonne Hernandez to
Appear ‘Live at the Loft’

Ivonne Hernandez, fiddler and versatile
musician, will appear Live at the Loft on
Friday, Sept. 27, at 8 p.m. in the Lane
University Center. Her performance is free
and open to the public.

A consummate entertainer, Hernandez
is in constant motion, whether dancing,
fiddling or singing with an energy she
conveys to her audience. Her style
reflects her father’s Chilean roots and her
mother’s East Coast background, com-
bined with her own contemporary sound.

Alisa Garneer of “City Life” calls
Hernandez “...one big wave in the pool
of up-and-coming musical acts.”

For information, call the Lane
University Center’s Information Desk at
x4411.

Neal Corwell to Present
Euphonium Recital

Dr. Neal Corwell will be presenting a
recital on Thursday, Oct. 3, in Pealer
Recital Hall at 8 p.m. The recital is free
and open to the public.

Corwell, having previously served
with The U.S. Army Band in Washington,
D.C., “Pershing’s Own,” from 1981 to
1989, recently rejoined that organiza-
tion and is now again playing eupho-
nium as a member of the armed services.
During his intervening years in the
civilian world, Neal earned his doctorate
in music from the University of Mary-
land and made his living as a freelance
musician, appearing in Europe, Asia, and
all across the United States as guest
euphonium solo artist and composer at
numerous events every year. He also was
an adjunct faculty member at both FSU
and Shepherd College for several years,
teaching low brass and electronic music.

Over 40 of Corwell’s original works
and arrangements are published, and
several have been included on recent
recordings. His solo CDs include “Distant
Images” (1994), “Heart of a Wolf”
(2000), and the soon to be released “Out
Sitting in his Field” (2002).

Music Department
Faculty Gala Oct. 18

Reserve Friday, Oct. 18, for the Music
Department Faculty Gala: “Classic,
Contemporary and all that Jazz.”

Department of Music faculty present a
diverse offering of musical selections on a
concert which is a scholarship fund-raiser
($10/$5 for students) preceded by a
dessert reception. You may RSVP to Joan
Holliday for tickets at x4145. For informa-
tion, contact Ellen Grolman Schlegel in
the music department at x4117.

Driscoll, Award-Winning
Writer, to Read at FSU

The Western Maryland Writers’ Work-
shop and Department of English will
present a reading by fiction writer Jack
Driscoll on Thursday, Sept. 19, at 7:30
p.m. in the P.E. Center Leake Room.
Center. This event is free and open to the
public, and will be followed by a recep-
tion and book-signing.

The author of three novels, a collec-
tion of short stories and four books of
poems, Driscoll writes about characters
who persevere through harsh Michigan
winters, rocky marriages and long years
of anger or resignation. His work has
won him an NEA Creative Writing
Fellowship, the PEN/Nelson Algren
Fiction Award and the Associated Writing
Programs Short Fiction Award, and has
been read frequently on National Public
Radio’s “The Sound of Writing.” His novel
“Lucky Man, Lucky Woman” received the
1998 Pushcart Editors’ Book Award, the
Barnes and Noble Discover Great New
Writers Award and the 1999 Independent
Book Publishers Award for Fiction.

For more information, call FSU’s
Department of English at x4221.

Math = Art Exhibit on
Display at Roper Gallery

FSU’s Department of Visual Arts’ first
art exhibition for the fall semester is
“Math = Art,” on display in the
Stephanie Ann Roper Gallery.

 Six artists incorporate the symbolic
language of mathematics into their
works by using concrete images, a
strategy used in art and mathematics to
comprehend concepts and express
thoughts. Ruth Bolduan, Sara Clark,
Lorenzo Clayton, Carol Brown Goldberg,
Takako Nagai and Tom Nakashima use
mathematical symbols and forms in a
variety of media, including oil on
canvas, digital and silkscreen prints and
scraped acrylic and pencil on paper.

This exhibition will continue through
Saturday, Sept. 28. Gallery hours are
Sundays through Wednesdays from 12
p.m. to 4 p.m.

For more information, contact the
Department of Visual Arts at x4797.

Faculty & Staff Authors
Invited to Participate

The FSU Alumni Association and Office
of Alumni Programs invite faculty and
staff who have authored books to partici-
pate in The Authors Corner during
Homecoming. A special corner in Lane
University Center or Lewis J. Ort Library
(site dependent upon participation) will
be reserved for alumni, faculty and staff
to showcase their books Saturday, Oct. 26,
10 a.m. to 3 p.m. The Authors Corner is
new to the traditional Homecoming events
and will serve to reflect the creative and
academic climate of FSU. Contact Colleen
Peterson at cpeterson@frostburg.edu or
x4068 by Oct. 9.

Bookstore News
The Bookstore will have a 20 percent

off sale Sept. 16-20 on tank tops, shorts
and T-shirts (sports shirts included).

Also, the Graduation Fair is set for
Oct. 14, from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. in
Manicur Assembly Hall.

Looking for Information
Early last week, a number of trees

were destroyed on Bowery Street. The
City of Frostburg is offering a reward for
the arrest and conviction of the perpe-
trators. If you have information on the
crime, please contact Crime Solvers at
(301) 722-4300.

Looking for Experts on
Medicinal Herbs, Plants

Researchers at FSU are trying to
locate area residents who are knowledge-
able about herbs and medicinal plants in
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the Western Maryland and nearby West
Virginia and Pennsylvania areas. The
researchers are looking at ways in which
the University can help to expand this
knowledge and further community
understanding of medicinal herbs.

Individuals who respond will be sent a
short questionnaire asking about their
knowledge and interest in herbs and
herbal medicine. Some who return the
questionnaire will be interviewed to
gain more detailed information.

One of the researchers’ goals is to
compile a list of area people who share
similar interests in herbs and to connect
them with each other. Organizers of this
project are seeking a wide variety of
interests – herb growers, collectors/
harvesters, sellers, buyers, herbalists
who recommend herbs to others, as well
as those who use herbs.

If you are one of these individuals or
know of someone who has a special
knowledge of herbs, contact Dr. Michael
Olson, FSU, Department of Sociology,
101 Braddock Road, Frostburg, MD
21532. You can call x7965 or contact
him by e-mail at molson@frostburg.edu.

Commencement
Announcement

Any student planning to complete his
or her studies during this semester must
first officially file for graduation.

Undergraduate students
should contact the Registrar’s
Office (x4349, 144 Pullen
Hall), while graduate
students should submit
paperwork to Graduate
Services (x7053, 141
Pullen Hall). Special
mailings and notices
regarding Commencement
are sent only to those students who have
completed all filings. The initial mailing
will be sent the third week of October.

Caps and gowns are provided at no
charge to all students cleared to partici-
pate in Commencement; however, each
student is responsible for placing an
order in advance. Orders should be
submitted to the University Bookstore
by Oct. 21. All graduating students are
also encouraged to attend the Grad Fair
on Monday, Oct. 14, from 11 a.m. to 4
p.m. in the LUC Manicur Assembly Hall.

Advance information about Commence-
ment is always available on the
University’s Web site. Go to www.
frostburg.edu, click on “current students,”
then on “academics.” A drop-down screen
will list Commencement. This link will
connect you to full details on Commence-
ment and related activities. (You may also
type in the URL: www.frostburg.edu/
events/commenc.htm.) For more informa-
tion, contact Beth Deatelhauser in Special
Academic Services, x3130, 127 Performing
Arts Center, or by e-mail at
bdeatelhauser@frostburg.edu.

Long-Term Care Info
Session Sept. 26

The FSU Alumni Association will
sponsor a long-term care information

session Thursday, Sept. 26, from 7 to 9
p.m. at the Frostburg Village Nursing Care
center. The session will discuss what
long-term care is, its costs and ways to
cover it and related details. FSU alumni
working in these fields, along with other
experts, will facilitate the program.
Guests will have Q&A opportunities as
well. This session is open to all alumni,
students, faculty, staff and their guests.

Please direct any questions to the
Office of Alumni Programs at x4068.

USM Women’s Forum to
Host Annual Conference

The University System of Maryland
Women’s Forum will host its 13th
Annual Conference, “Steps for Success,”
from 8:45 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on Friday,
Oct. 18, at Martin’s Crosswinds in
Greenbelt, Md. Check-in begins at 8 a.m.
The conference will feature keynote
addresses by Maryland State Treasurer
Nancy K. Kopp, a former state legislator,
Kathryn B. Freeland, Chairwoman/CEO,
RGII Technologies, Inc., and Dr. Gloria A.
Wilder Braithwaite, Director, Mobile
Health Programs, Children’s Health
Project of Washington, D.C. USM Chan-
cellor William E. Kirwan will bring
greetings at the luncheon.

Conference participants will attend
workshops geared toward teaching the
“steps for success” – from career planning,
negotiating and leadership to yoga, self-
defense and achieving balance between
work and home. A “Marketplace” will be
open throughout the day for those
interested in purchasing goods or services.

The cost for the conference (including
the luncheon) is $60, payable by check
to the USM Women’s Forum. All partici-
pants must register in advance by Sept.
30. Registration forms may be down-
loaded from the USM Women’s Forum
web site, www.inform.umd.edu/usmwf/
conference. A limited amount of funds
are available for FSU employees inter-
ested in attending. For more informa-
tion, contact Karen Treber, x4112.

Robert Llewellyn, Professor, Visual
Arts Dept., will be participating in an
international print exhibition. He will
exhibit two intaglio prints in the Print
International at the Taller Galeria Fort in
Cadaques, Spain. The exhibit will also be
presented at the Wingfield Arts and
Music Festival, England, and the Galeria
L’Etang d’Art, Bages, France.

Biology department graduate student,
Amanda Jensen, and advisor, Dr. Ron
Barry, presented a paper titled “Move-
ments and Use of Habitat Edge by the
Appalachian Cottontail, Sylvilagus
obscurus” at the 82nd annual meeting of
the American Society of Mammalogists
in June at McNeese State University in
Louisiana. Barry also presented a paper
titled “Ten Years of Population Data on
two Species of Hyrax in the Matobo
National Park, Zimbabwe.”

Barry has also received a grant of
$71,946 from the National Park Service  to

survey the mammals of Richmond National
Battlefield Park and Fredericksburg and
Spotsylvania County Memorial National
Military Park in Virginia. This and earlier
NPS funding will support the M.S. thesis
research of FSU graduate students Tressa
Dolbeare, Dana Strang and Heather
Warchalowski.

Barry has published the article,
“Seasonal Variation in the Degree of
Heterospecific Association of two Syntopic
Hyraxes (Heterohyrax brucei and Procavia
capensis) Exhibiting Synchronous Parturi-
tion,” in Volume 52 (pages 177-181) of
the journal Behavioral Ecology and
Sociobiology. The article also can be found
on Springer-Verlag’s internet service at
http://link.springer.de.

Attention all Education
Students!

The application deadline for students
entering Phase I, II or III of the Teacher
Education Program is Monday, Oct. 14.

All applications should be returned to
the Office of Unit Assessment, Framptom
Hall room 206-6. If you need an applica-
tion or have any questions, contact
Felicia Leary at x7953 or stop by the
Office of Unit Assessment.

Beginner Tumbling Class
A Beginner Tumbling class will be

offered on Tuesdays and Thursdays, from
Sept. 17 to Oct. 24, from 4:30 to 5:30
p.m. The class will be held in the Cordts
P.E. Center Room 170. The class, which
is limited to 10 students, is for children
between the ages of 5 and 12 who have
little or no formal tumbling training.

Beginner tumbling class will include
activities such as headstands, handstands,
cartwheels, rolls, backbends and other
simple movements. The most advanced
stunts will be front and back walkovers,
which will not be performed until the
tumbler has perfected all pre-requisite
stunts. The class is designed to teach
flexibility, strength and muscle control.
Advance registration is required. For more
information and registration, contact Amy
Nazelrod, AFL Coordinator at x7934.

Pre-School Tumbling Class
A Pre-School Tumbling class will be

offered on Wednesdays from Sept. 18 to
Dec. 11 from 5 to 5:30 p.m. Natalie
Shannon will teach the class in Cordts
P.E. Center Room 170.

The class, which is limited to 10
students, is for children 3 and 4 years
old who have little or no formal tum-
bling training. (The AFL center prefers
that the children are potty-trained.)

The class will include activities such
as cartwheels, rolls and other simple
movements. The class is designed to
teach flexibility, strength, muscle
control and coordination.

There will be no class on Nov. 27.
Advance registration is required. For more
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information and registration contact Amy
Nazelrod, AFL Coordinator, at x7934.

FSU TV Cable
Programming

Channel 3 will begin its regular
programming this week, beginning
Monday, Sept. 16. Programming for
Monday and Wednesday will begin at
2:55 p.m. to 9 p.m. Programming for
Tuesday and Thursday will be from 3 to
9 p.m. Tune into the Channel 3 message
board to find out the daily schedule.

For other questions about Channel 3’s
programming, contact Cable Channel
Manager Melanie Lombardi at x3011 or
by e-mail at mlombardi@frostburg.edu.

Miss the Glenn Beall Jr.
Biography Last Spring?

Tune in Monday, Sept. 16, and again
on Wednesday, Sept. 18, at 2:55 and
5:55 p.m. both days to watch and learn
about the life of Frostburg resident and
former U.S. Sen. J. Glenn Beall Jr.

News Notes to
Return Sept. 23

News Notes will return Monday, Sept.
23, at 2:55 and 5:55 p.m. Co-producers
Sara Kociemba and Krista Bridges and
the students of the Mass Communication
Department will provide you with the
latest local and national news. Tune in
Mondays and Wednesdays at 2:55 and
5:55 p.m. on FSU TV Cable Channel 3.

Career Changers Fair to
be Offered at UMBC

“Become a Maryland Teacher: Career
Changers Fair” will be offered Saturday,
Sept. 28, from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at the
University of Maryland Baltimore County
in the University Center Ballroom. This
program is free and open to anyone
interested in transitioning into a teaching
career. Parking is free for all attendees.

Participants should bring college
transcripts and other credentials. The
Maryland Department of Education will
have certification specialists available to
review materials. Maryland school systems,
colleges and universities will have infor-
mation booths and representatives.

Three concurrent sessions will be
offered throughout the day: Introduc-
tion to Becoming a Maryland Teacher;
Routes to Teacher Certification; and
Financial Aid and State Incentives.

To pre-register, call (443) 612-5323.
On-site registration is available. For more
information, contact Cindi Waugh at (410)
841-2101 or forum@leadershipmd.org.

Career, Internship Fair
The Office of Career Services will host a

Fall Career & Internship Fair Thursday, Oct.

3, from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. in Manicur
Assembly Hall in the LUC. All students
are welcome to attend this fair and meet
several employers. Students are also
encouraged to register for and visit
www.collegecentral.com/frostburg for
more details and other events.

Try the Involvement Fair
On Wednesday, Sept. 18, the Office of

Student and Community Involvement is
sponsoring an Involvement Fair. The goal
is for students to obtain information
about various involvement opportunities
at FSU. The scope will include not only
recognized student organizations, but
emphasize the importance of involvement
with campus offices and departments as
well. There are numerous opportunities
for students to be connected with FSU at
many levels – including employment —
and this is a chance for them to make
that connection in an easy “one-stop-
shopping” environment.

Take advantage of the Involvement Fair
from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. outside on Delaney
Plaza (clock tower). (Rain site will be the
Lane University Center Loft and Lobby).

If you are interested in being a part of
this event, contact the Lane University
Center Information Desk at x4411, and
reserve a free table/space for your area,
office or department. Please reserve your
space no later than Monday, Sept. 16. For
information, call Gary Van Zinderen,
Director of Student Activities at x4151,
gvanzinderen@frostburg.edu.

United Campus Ministry
UCM will hold a cookout/ice cream

social at the home of Ben Hurley and
Jessica Brown on Wednesday, Sept. 18,
at 6 p.m. If you need a ride, meet
behind Ort Library at 5:45 p.m.

Catholic Campus Ministry
On Tuesday, Sept. 17, Dr. Fred

Surgent from the department of Health,
Physical Education and Recreation will
lead CCM in a presentation and discus-
sion on the topic of “Spirituality and
Healing” at 7:30 p.m. at the Osborne
Newman Center at 7:30 p.m.

Fall 2002 Karate
Training Schedule

The FSU Shotokan Karate Club will hold
its training every Tuesday and Thursday
from 6:30 to 8 p.m. in the Cordts Center
Dance Studio. The FSU Shotokan Karate
Club is open to all faculty, staff and
students of FSU. No prior karate experi-
ence is required to attend.

Student Telemarketing
The Office of University Advancement,

Office of Annual Giving is hiring experi-
enced telemarketers to help with the
2002-2003 Annual Fund Telemarketing

Campaign. This is an excellent opportu-
nity to earn money and gain experience
in telemarketing. Candidates will be
responsible for soliciting contributions
from alumni, friends and parents for
unrestricted gifts to the University.
Thirty positions are available. The
positions are part-time evenings for four
months (October, November, March and
April), paying $6.50 to $8.50 per hour.

The position requires prior
telemarketing experience, excellent
organization and communication skills.
Advanced marketing and sales skills are
a must. Candidates must be available to
work Sundays through Thursdays from
5:30 to 9p.m.

Interested candidates may pick up an
application by Sept. 27 at the University
Advancement Office, Hitchins Building,
second floor.

Bobcat Ambassadors
The Admissions Office is looking for

outgoing, motivated students to become
Bobcat Ambassadors. Job responsibilities
include open house tours, daily tours
and other duties as needed. If inter-
ested, please contact Nikki Scaletta in
the Admissions Office, x4201.

Upward Bound Tutoring
The Upward Bound office is seeking

students able to tutor algebra, geometry,
calculus, trigonometry, physics, biology,
chemistry, French or Spanish at the high
school level. Applications and informa-
tion can be obtained from the Upward
Bound office at 121 Sand Spring Hall or
by calling x4994. Pay is $5.50 per hour.

PACE Plus to Show Off
Frostburg Sept. 19-21

Everyone is invited to PACE Plus from
Thursday, Sept. 19, to Saturday, Sept.
21. PACE, which stand for Positive
Attitudes Change Everything, is de-
signed to show the positive things in
Western Maryland, and, this year,
especially in Frostburg.

There will be a reception Sept. 19 at 7
p.m. at the newly renovated City Place on
Water Street. There will be displays, music
and events all three days. On Saturday,
tours will be offered of the industrial park,
the Parris Glendening Recreation Center
and Appalachian Laboratory. The Frost-
burg Museum will also be open on
Saturday, Sept. 21, from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Woman2Woman
Conference

The Woman2Woman Empowerment Inc.
Third Annual Women’s Conference will be
Sept. 27-28 at the Kingsley Grace Mission
Center, 130 Virginia Ave. in Cumberland.

The theme will be “From Caterpillars to
Butterflies — The Life Changing Power of
a Word from God.” The Rev. Theresa Mercer
of New Psalmist Baptist Church in Balti-
more will speak. Mercer is the Faith
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Partnership Initiative Specialist for the
Maryland Governor’s Office of Crime
Control and Prevention. She is active in
initiating programs to help the faith-based
community receive funding information.

The conference is open to all area
women. Registration is $15 with a valid
FSU ID. Call (301) 759-9300 or write to
Woman 2Woman Empowerment, 130
Virginia Ave., Cumberland, MD 21502.

Topics  include “For Such A Worm As
I,” “In The Cocoon,” “I Believe I Can Fly”
and  “My Body, God’s Temple.” Sessions
are from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. Saturday.

Caring and Sharing
The second annual Day of Caring and

Sharing in Frostburg will be Saturday,
Sept. 21. There will be eight projects
under way throughout the community.
To volunteer, call (301) 724-7116.

Read to Succeed!
Volunteers Sought

Want to earn volunteer hours? Want to
work with children? “Read to Succeed,”
an AmeriCorps literacy program based out
of FSU needs tutors for two after school
programs. One will be Wednesdays from
2:30 to 3:30 p.m. at St. Michael’s School.
Tutors will work with children in grades
K-5, tutoring one-on-one and working in
small groups. A second opportunity will
be at FSU Ort Library Tuesdays and
Thursdays from 5 to 7 p.m. Tutors will
work with K-8 student in math, science
and literature. All volunteers will be
trained. Call Lamel Moore at x7598.

British University Reps
on Campus Sept. 16th

Gloria Vicary from Essex, England, will
visit FSU Monday, Sept. 16, to represent a
number of UK universities, including
Essex, York and Kent at Canterbury. She
will answer questions about costs, credit
transfer, full degree programs and study-
ing in Britain. Gloria will have a table in
the LUC foyer from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Financial Aid for
Overseas Study

Students planning to study overseas
during the 2003 intersession or spring
semester should note that the application
deadline for most scholarships, including
the CIE scholarship, is Oct. 15. Scholar-
ships are available from a number of
sources, both on campus and off. Most
financial aid will transfer overseas, and
student who are on the Pell Grant may
qualify for the Gilman scholarship which
will cover up to $5,000 for overseas study.

Study Abroad Programs
The Center for International Educa-

tion offers a variety of ways for FSU
students to see the world. In many
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FSU Events Calendar
Look for the FSU weekly events calendar  on the Web  at

www.frostburg.edu/weekcal.htm

cases students register at FSU during a
semester abroad and can take all
financial aid with them and transfer
credit back to FSU. For information on
any of the programs or scholarships
that may be available, check with Dr.
Amy Simes at the CIE in the Fuller
House on Braddock Road, call her at
x3091 or e-mail her at
asimes@frostburg.edu, or visit the
CIE’s new and improved Web page at
www.frostburg.edu/admin/cie/cie.htm.

Study in Non-traditional Locations
FSU is affiliated with the School for

International Training. This enables FSU
students to study through SIT in over 50
locations while remaining registered at
FSU. All financial aid will transfer. SIT
offers programs in Africa, Asia, South
America, Europe and Austral-asia. This is
a fantastic opportunity for students who
would like to spend a semester, year or
summer off the beaten track.

Financial Aid for Studying Overseas
FSU students are able to transfer all

federal financial aid overseas to help pay
for study abroad programs, along with
state and institutional aid for most FSU

sponsored programs. The CIE also awards
study abroad scholarships of $500 and
$1,000 to qualifying students. Scholar-
ship deadline for intersession and spring
programs is Oct. 15. Many other state
and national scholarships are also
available to help cover overseas costs.

Study in Limerick, Ireland, Spring 2003
Students interested in taking part in

the Ireland Exchange Program in
Limerick during spring 2003 are encour-
aged to pick up an application at the
CIE. Participants study at Mary Immacu-
late College and take one FSU class and
three MIC classes. Next spring, Dr.
Kenneth Witmer, Educational Profes-
sions, will accompany the group and
teach three classes. All financial aid will
transfer and scholarships are available.

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 16
Black Student Alliance Get-Acquainted Night .7:00 p.m. ............... Manicur Assembly Hall

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 17
NPHC Meet the Greeks .................................7:00 p.m. ..................................... Lane 142
BSA Get a Mentor Workshop ........................7:00 p.m. ................................Leake Room
* Men’s Soccer: Columbia Union College .....8:15 p.m. ........................................... Away

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 18
Involvement Fair ........................................ 10 a.m.-1p.m. .. Delaney Plaza (Clock Tower)
  (Rain site: Lane University Center Derezinski Lounge/Loft/Lobby)
 * Women’s Field Hockey: McDaniel Clg. .....4:30 p.m. ........................................... Home
* Women’s Soccer: Washington & Jefferson ...4:30 p.m. ........................................... Home
* UCM Cookout/Ice Cream Social .................6:00 p.m. ....... Ben Hurley/Jessica Brown’s
RHA Meeting .................................................6:30 p.m. ........................... Atkinson Room
Mentor Maryland ................................... 7:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. ....... Lane University Center

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 19
* Women’s Volleyball: Penn State-Altoona...6:30 p.m. ........................................... Away
SGA Senate Meeting .....................................7:30 p.m. ........................... Atkinson Room
* Fiction Reading – Jack Driscoll ..................7:30 p.m. ................................Leake Room

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 20
Student Leadership Retreat – “Piecing It Together” ............ (September 20-22) @ Camp
Allegheny, Stoystown, PA
* Women’s Field Hockey: Bridgewater .........4:00 p.m. ........................................... Home
* Women’s Volleyball: Salisbury U. Tourney .5:00 p.m. ........................................... Away

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 21
Praxis .................................................... 7:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. ......................... Dunkle Hall
* Men’s & Women’s Cross Country: Lebanon Valley College Invitational ............... Away
* Frostburg’s Day of Caring & Sharing .... 8:00 a.m.-noon .......St. Michael’s, Main Street
* Women’s Field Hockey: Virginia Wesleyan .. noon ............................................... Away
* Football: Montclair State U. ........................1:00 p.m. ........................................... Away
* Men’s Soccer: U. of Pittsburgh-Bradford ....1:00 p.m. ........................................... Home
* Women’s Soccer: U. of Pittsburgh-Bradford .3:00 p.m. ........................................... Home
* Women’s Volleyball: Salisbury U. Tourney .5:00 p.m. ........................................... Away

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 22
* CCM Mass ............................................ noon & 8:00 p.m. ......................... Cook Chapel
* Women’s Field Hockey: Roanoke College .... noon ............................................... Home
* CES: MSO Pops! BRAVO Broadway! ........3:00 p.m. ............. PAC Pealer Recital Hall
* Planetarium: “Zodiac: Mythology and Star Figures”

4:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m. ........................ Tawes Hall

* Open to the public – Questions? – Call 301-687-4411. All information subject to change

FSU is committed to making all of its programs, services, and activities accessible to persons
with disabilities. You may request accommodations through the ADA Compliance Office, 302
Hitchins, 301-687-4102, TDD 301-687-7955.

For Safety’s
Sake,

Communicate


